
 

   

 EASA Decision not to adopt 
Russian Federation  

AD 2021-FATA-01020A-08 

EASA considerations, leading to the decision not to adopt Federal Air Transport Agency (FATA) 
AD 2021-FATA-01020A-08. 

The Russian Federation’s FATA issued AD 2021-FATA-01020A-08 dated 29 December 2021, 
applicable to aeroplanes having manufacturer serial numbers 95175, 95177 and from 95179 
through 95185 (inclusive).  

Following review of additional information provided by Irkut Corporation JSC, it was determined 
that the issue addressed by the aforementioned FATA ADs would not qualify for AD action with 
regards to criteria defined in EASA Part 21. 

For the reason explained above, EASA have decided not to adopt FATA AD 2021-FATA-01020A-08. 

In case you need further information, please contact the Safety Information Section, Certification 
Directorate, EASA; E-mail ADs@easa.europa.eu. 
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